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Town of Newington, NH 
Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, December 31st, 2020 Remote Via Zoom  
 
 
 

Attending Meeting by Phone: Chair Ted Connors, Selectman Mike Marconi and 
Martha Roy, Town Administrator.  
 
T. Connors called the meeting to order at 10:34am followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
T. Connors stated that due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis and in accordance with 
Governor Sununu’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this 
Board is authorized to meet electronically.   
 

Eversource Donation: 
M. Marconi moved to accept the $120,000 Eversource donation and transfer it to the 
Conservation Fund.  T. Connors seconded the motion.  T. Connors asked for a roll 
call vote: M. Marconi-yes, T. Connors-yes.  All were in favor. 
 
2020 Encumbrances: 
M. Marconi moved to encumber $140,000 for the TAP Grant match and $20,000 for 
Historic Renovations. T. Connors seconded the motion.  T. Connors asked for a roll 
call vote: M. Marconi-yes, T. Connors-yes.  All were in favor. 
 
M. Marconi stated that he supported the Assessing Department’s recent action relative 
to a resident’s abatement request.  T. Connors agreed. 
 
M. Marconi stated that he appreciates all the town employees and wished everyone and 
their families a Happy New Year.  T. Connors concurred.  
 
Adjournment:  M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 10:40am. T. Connors seconded the 
motion.  T. Connors asked for a roll call vote:  M. Marconi-Yes, T. Connors-Yes.  All 
were in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Martha S. Roy 
Town Administrator 


